TRAWDEN FOREST PARISH COUNCIL 

Minutes of the Meeting held on Monday the 5th June 2017
Meeting started 7.05pm

Present

Clerk Adele Waddington 
Cllr Beverley Robinson

Cllr Ian Hartley

CCllr Jenny Purcell
CCllr David Whipp

Cllr David Storey

Cllr Clare Storey
Apologies:, Chairperson Barry Hodgson 
Vice Chairperson Paul Reyner, Cllr Adrian Foulkes, Cllr Ruth Crompton,  Cllr Sarah Cockburn-Price, Cllr David Barrit, Cllr John Dransfield, Cllr Paul White, Cllr Margaret Foxley
Also present: Therese Edmonds, 6 residents from Boulsworth Drive
Minutes 
The minutes of the meeting of 8th May 2017 were approved and signed correct.  Proposed Cllr Robinson, seconded Cllr Hartley
Declaration of Interest

Parish Council were reminded of the requirement of the member Code of Conduct concerning the declaration of interests.  
County Councillor’s report 

CCllr Purcell advised that she has spoken to the Cabinet Member regarding the library transfer and a meeting has been scheduled for 26th June at 7.30pm.  She wants to get the transfer done as soon as possible so that the volunteers do not lose their enthusiasm with the project.
CCllr Purcell is also pursuing the issues with the cobbles in the ford at Wycoller and the erosion issues with Lancashire County Council Highways.

Residents Issues
6 residents from Boulsworth Drive attended the meeting concerned about the increasing issue of parking where they live.  There are people from other areas parking on Boulsworth Drive which is causing problems for the people who live in the Sheltered Accommodation bungalows.  People seem to have no regard for those who are less mobile and are parking on the pavements, which also creates problems for the children and other pedestrians.  They have looked into having ‘Residents Only’ parking, but it would cost £25 per year per property for this.  Not everyone in the Sheltered Accommodation has a car, so they are reluctant to pay.  There is also a car that has flat tyres and is not taxed or MoT’d.  Adele asked that someone let her have the registration number so that it can be reported and moved.  Residents are not having their bins emptied as the bin wagon cannot get around the Drive.  Adele to report to the Police and ask that the area is monitored especially in the evenings.  There are increasing vans and wagons using Boulsworth Drive to park overnight.  In a bid to alleviate the parking issues, Colin Stevenson advised that the residents are happy for the grass to be removed to create off road parking, but the Council have advised that they do not have the money to do this.  Cllr Hartley suggested that the Parish Council could possibly look into requesting a transfer of the land to from Pendle Borough Council and make parking, but this would need to be discussed further.  One resident also reported to CCllr Whipp that the road is sinking between two grates.  CCllr Whipp will look into this.
Matters Arising
Lengthsman/NWIB
Steven has completed 30 ½ hours in May, and is doing a great job.  He has treated the wooden planters which look much better.  Cllr Robinson advised that the judging for North West in Bloom will take place on 10th July, the day after the Garden Festival weekend.  Adele to write to the committee and ask if they could ask the people who have entered scarecrows to leave them out so the judges can see what a big part of the Festival is about.  A lot of planting has been done over the past few weeks and there is a theme this year.  There is a link with William Hartley Pickles using a jam theme.  There will be labels for most of the planters, and some have already been put with them.  Work has been completed on the Peace Garden, but the group feel that there needs to be some guttering and a water collection butt on the Summer House in order for water to be available.  CCllr Whipp advised that there could be some money available for the guttering through the Local member Grants.  Cllr Robinson to advise Adele what would be required so she can check whether the grant is suitable for this.
04/2018
Neighbourhood Plan

There is a new village newsletter which is going to be created and distributed to the whole of the parish at the end of June.  The Steering Group will be advising that there will be a consultation at the Garden Festival weekend.  An A1 map will be produced showing the 6 preferred sites, and the sites that have been ‘rejected’.  Members of the Steering Group will be available to answer questions and record feedback from the event.  Some policies have also been drafter and these will also be available for comment.
Allotments
Cllr’s D and C Storey have done a survey of the allotments, and have asked that letters go out to the following:

Plot 21 Mr Morrow – pink carpet has been put on the allotment – looks a mess

Plot 18C Mr Storozuk – weeds have started seeding as nothing has been done on the allotment so far this year.  Other tenants are complaining about this and needs to be sorted within 1 month

Plot 13A Mrs Uttley – has given backword due to work and family commitments.  Adele to offer to next person on waiting list.

Plot 18AB Mr Wilcock – hasn’t paid his rent and the area needs generally tidying

Plot 15C Mr Wilson – generally needs tidying

Plot 17 Mr Bennett – needs to cut back the trees as stated in his agreement, and erect a boundary fence 1m from the back of the garages.

Plot 12B Mr C Bracewell – he will clear the trees and rubbish from the allotment if the Parish Council will supply a skip.  Cllr D Storey proposed that the skip be supplied, seconded Cllr C Storey.  Put to vote – all in favour.  Adele to organise.

The asbestos from the rear of the garages has been wrapped and will be taken to the recycling centre on Monday 12th June.

Plot 11A Mr M Bracewell – has requested to take on plot 11B.  Adele confirmed that this is acceptable and will send the relevant documentation.

Mr Bancroft of 3 Thornfield Terrace would like to be added to the waiting list.  Adele to add.

Mr Taylor of 107 Cotton Tree Lane has approached Adele and asked whether he would be able to take on plot 1B which is to the rear of his garage.  The Councillors feel this is a good idea.  Adele to send all documentation to him.

Adele has received a complaint regarding the siting of a compost bin.  Cllr D Storey to speak to the tenant and ask if it can be relocated.
Cllr D Storey advised that Mr Elliot and Mr McNamara have offered to help with the construction of the fencing in communal area

Cllr D Storey asked Adele for a full tenants list.

Cllr’s D&C Storey asked that a logo be put on the tenancy agreement next year; Use it or lose it!

Green Meadows/Horse Trough at Gladstone Terrace – water issues

Cllr White will pursue the issue at Gladstone Terrace, with CCllr Purcell
Harambee Surgery Garden Area Footpaths

Cllr Hodgson is working on this.
Land at Skipton Road

The vehicle on the land has now been moved and Martin Watson will start work on the renovations of the Victorian Toilet soon.  Adele has created a sign which will be displayed on the toilet advising that it is no longer a public parking area and if anyone is interested in renting a space, they should contact her.  A draft agreement was sent out to all Councillors and everyone seems happy with the content.  This will be given to anyone who enquires about a space.  The transfer documents for all the parcels of land have been received, signed and returned.  These are now with Land Registry for them to implement the changes.
Survey of Bus Shelters

Adele has been and photographed all of the bus shelters.  The one at the bottom of Dean Street, Hopkinson Terrace and inside the one at Trawden Road need painting.  Adele was asked be a resident to put some ‘no smoking’ signs up in the bus shelters.  Cllr Reyner to advise whether John Bowes is happy to paint.
05/2018
Wycoller

A meeting was held on 23rd May, and Tim Blythe from Lancashire County Council has advised that he will draw up a tender to issue to the private sector and see what comes of this.  LCC feel that it would be a great outdoor work area with potentially a Forest School as part of the mix.  CCllr Whipp thought that it was a positive meeting with a view to sustainable activities to support the park as a whole.  There is no budget with LCC to do any new work.  There are grants that could be applied for if there are projects planned.  LCC will be continuing with the grass cutting, maintenance of the toilets and sewage system.  If there are no takers for a business tender, the site would be a safe outdoor area that people can still enjoy as a minimum.
Community Centre Update

Therese Edmonds advised that the next meeting had been cancelled.  The next meeting will be in July. The meeting taking place regarding the library building on 26th June will be with Peter Buckley from LCC, 2 Parish Councillors and 2 Trustees from the Community Centre.  The group are hoping that the building will be an asset transfer with a free hold, instead of the 125 year lease hold that they are currently proposing.  There are lots of conditions associated with the lease hold.

The new kitchen will be going into the Community Centre on 8th June.

Parish Matters

Cllr Dransfield asked Adele to report a pothole on Winewall Road and one outside the Chinese to CCllr Whipp.  Cllr Robinson also reported a pothole the junction of Back Lane and Colne Road to CCllr Whipp.
Planning Applications
Application : 17/0181/HHO

PROPOSAL: Full: Erection of extension to the side, erection of roof dormers to rear and roof

Alterations.  AT: 3 Leyland Close Trawden Colne

The Councillors are concerned that this is an excessive extension to a bungalow within the

Parish. There are concerns that the alterations would be visible from Skipton Road and not

be in-keeping with the surrounding properties. The colour of the roof tiles would not match

those of the adjacent properties, and that the dormers are planned to be at ridge height.

These would therefore be seen above the roof height, from the front of the property.
APPLICATION: 17/0114/FUL

PROPOSAL: Full: Change of use from agricultural to camping use, siting of four portable

camping pods and erection of a shower/toilet block.  AT: Parson Lee Farm Keighley Road Trawden

The Parish Councillors feel that this would encourage tourism to the whole of the parish, and

the pods are not permanent structures, feel it is a great idea.

APPLICATION: 17/0206/FUL

PROPOSAL: Full: Demolition of existing structures and erection of single dwelling with

detached garage.  AT: Land To South Of Lyndhurst Hall Road Trawden

There was a concern regarding the access off Hall Road onto the site, but the Councillors

have no issues with the proposed property. It is smaller than the footprint of the current

building, which is looking dilapidated. The Councillors would like to see a condition written

into any decisions stating, if passed, there are to be no additional properties within this field,

as it is currently protected by being designated as a ‘Site of Settlement Character’ and as

such, will be written into the emerging Neighbourhood Plan.
Notification also received that the parking area to the rear of Gladstone Terrace has been passed.
Correspondence
Bank statement received

Insurance renewal received – queried level of cover.  Quotes received from Aon and Zurich.  Cllr Robinson proposed that the Zurich cover should be taken, seconded Cllr C Storey.  Put to vote – all in favour.
Complaint received advising that the Lengthsman is putting grass cuttings and hedge clippings onto someone else’s land.

06/2018

Notification of a meeting of the Scrutiny Management team to be held on 23rd May 2017

Invitation to attend a health and wellbeing workshop, which is to be held on Friday 1th June at County Hall, Preston

Overview and Scrutiny Annual Report received

Pro forma received from BS Packaging for the dog gloves

Judging arrangements for the North West in Bloom received.  Judging will take place on 10th July 2017

Information received that a property at Ball Grove has been broken into twice during renovation works

Advice received that the Annual Playground Inspection will take place in August

Transfer of land documents received from Pendle Borough Council for land at Skipton road adjacent to the Victorian Toilet, land at either side of the Old Post Office, Cotton Tree, land at Bannister Close, whole length of the tram tracks from Church Street to Lanehouse (including the bus terminus) and the land to the rear of the bus terminus

Checklist received for completion from the Pensions Regulator.

Advice received that the alternative proposals for the proposed Public Spaces Protection Order on the Recreation Ground has been accepted by the Colne and District Committee meeting

Request for 2 Councillors to join the TFCC and LCC reps on 26th June at 7.30pm at the Community Centre.

Advice received that Shelfield Lane will be closed from 31st July to 11th August 2017.

Email received from Karen Pugh about Liam Ogden’s allotments and the one at the end of Hollington Street

Advice received that School Lane will be closed from 5th June to 9th June

Complaint received regarding the work being carried out at The Goat House, Rock Lane.  Emailed Sarah Cockburn Price and Neil Watson.  Sarah suggested it should be added to the problem sites list for planning

Finance
Bank transfer of £350.75 to Steven Hounslow for May hours

Bank transfer of £1975.20 to BS Packaging for Dog Gloves

Bank transfer of £568.28 to Zurich for Parish Council Insurance

Bank transfer of £360 to Ian Salter for grass cutting
Bank transfer of £211.25 to B Robinson for reimbursement of NWIB goods
Bank transfer of £767.34 to Mandeleigh Plants for plants

Additional 9.5hrs approved for Clerks Project Hours




07/2018
Meeting closed 9.50pm – next meeting 3rd July 2017 
Meeting dates : 4 Sept, 2 Oct, 6 Nov, 4 Dec   
